
ad sciurus 
THE SQUIRREL 

I am writing this newsletter whilst on the ferry heading 
for Dance Live. The children are very excited and 
looking forward to taking to the stage after many 
months of rehearsals. The children and the team have 
worked extremely hard to bring together our 
performance for this year. I cannot list everyone but I 
would like to say a big thank you to Sam Ironman who 
coordinated the costumes, to Laura for coordinating 
the event and to Mary for coordinating the dance. I 
know that these lovely people have been key and 
supported by a fabulous team from school, volunteers, 
families and ex-children of the school. It really is an 
amazing community support that brings together the 
spirit of Dance Live.  

I spoke with the children yesterday about how proud I 
am of them all and how I have not missed a Dance Live 
or Global Rock performance since I returned to the 
Island 19 years ago. I truly believe in creating moments 
for the children to treasure and I know Dance Live is one 
they grow from forever. It is also my last Dance Live and 
as I sit here my heart is full of love and pride for what we 
have achieved together. Go Lanesend—winners in my 
eyes always! 

We have had a really busy start to term four with the 
fabulous annual Pancake Races, which the children 
really enjoyed. This year the Lanesend Pancake Pan had 
a yellow ribbon for Hufflepuff tied around it’s hand. 
Well done Hufflepuff. I was talking to my thirteen year 
old Goddaughter who has never taken part in a Pancake 
Race at school, which made me feel sad! Some traditions 
should always be part of a child’s school days.  

We also held our annual Vocabulary Dress Up Day on 
Tuesday, and yet again, I was so amazed by the 
costumes and words. We added a little extra to 
incorporate International Language Week and asked for 
the word to be shared in different languages too. I hope 
to make a language dictionary with all the photos. Thank 
you everyone for your effort and support. Vocabulary is 
a very important skill for our children to master and it is 
enhanced by reading and exploring languages. We 
support both in school as well as Latin to help grow 
confident children who can converse in different 
languages and incorporate language into their everyday. 
We are so fortunate to have a team that embrace 
languages and heritage in school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our busy week does not end there with a Shakespeare 
Workshop tomorrow for Year 4 children and a poetry 
and clay workshop for some of the children in Years 3 
and 5. I think I will need another week off to rest after 
this one!  

I do hope you had a lovely week off. A week never 
seems long enough for the children and staff and it 
seems to unsettle rathe than rest! Maybe we should 
campaign for two weeks holidays always! I love the 
lighter evenings and longer days! 

Next week in school, I am out for a few days visiting 
schools. The team will be here to support, as always. I 
will be in contact with the school throughout.  

Just a few reminders; please remember it is black for 
trousers, skirts, shorts and shoes. School hoodies and 
zoodies only in school please. Hair tied back and 
watches and stud earrings only.  

Please remember to park at the Park and Ride at 
Somerton in our designated parking areas. Our 
community deserve our consideration and kindness 
always. If you need a parking permit please pop to the 
office or give us a call.  

Monies; please remember school lunches must be paid 
for at the time of booking. Just a gentle reminder that 
monies need to be paid and cleared to avoid the school 
incurring debts. The Trustees do monitor this regularly. 
As always, we are here to support and understand the 
pressures at the moment.  

I think that is all for now. I am off to make some noise 
and dance to the music! Good Luck Team Lanesend!  

Caroline Sice, Headteacher  
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Some of 

our 

fabulous 

costumes 

from 

Vocab Day 

on 

Tuesday 



FOR YOU 
Gentle Reminder: If you have signed your 

child up to the Shrek 2024 trip, the first 

instalment is due Friday 24th February if 

you have not already done so. Thank you.  
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Well done to 

Rose Rowan 

who was 

awarded this 

badge for 

learning skiing 

skills during half 

term. What an 

amazing skill to 

learn. Well done 

Rose.  

Millie Sanyal in 

Year 6 took part 

in ‘The Greatest 

Showman’ 

performance 

and showed off 

her ‘acro’ skills 

for all. Well done 

Millie we are 

very proud of 

you.  



Use these prompts with your children at home to start a conversation about 

their week in school... 

Reception— Talk to me about... Bread tasting from different countries, pancake race, new 
phonic sound and using our feet to compare by length  

Words to use... ai, ee, igh, oa, naan, focaccia, sour dough, baguette, shorter than, longer than.  

Tips for the week... log into Collins eBook to explore books set. These will be updated weekly.  

We have been reading... Goldilocks and the Three Bears.  

 Year 1— Talk to me about....our new book- The Emperor of Absurdia! 
Words to use... predict, illustrations, emperor.  

Tips for the week...ask me about our language learning. We have been learning foods and 
emotions in French and Spanish. Ask about our petit dejeuner! 

We have been reading.....The Emperor of Absurdia 
Year 2— Talk to me about ... London  

Words to use... Past, present, Tudor houses, wooden, transport, horse and cart, light, dark 
Tips for the week …we have been making arrays to help with multiplication so get the pasta, 

lego or other objects out to practise at home. 
We have been reading... The Little Red Hen, The Faraway Tree.  

Year 3 – TALK TO ME ABOUT... International Mother Tongue Day 

WORDS TO USE... languages, bilingual, trilingual, danger of extinction, cultural richness 

TIPS FOR THE WEEK... When using articles, a for words beginning in a consonant; an for words 
beginning with a vowel. 

WE ARE READING... Charlotte’s Web, by EB White. 

Year 4— Talk to me about:  

My Thursday, whether that was dance live or bread making in school.  

Tip of the Week: 

The first paragraph of a newspaper is all about answering who, what, where, when, why and 
how.  

We have been reading:  

The Legend of Podkin One Ear 

 

Year 5—Talk to me about... languages day. What can you remember from all our Japanese 
learning in Year 5? 

Words to use... subject, object, verb, clause (main and subordinate). We have been looking at 
what makes a sentence. 

Tips for the week... Kindness, effort, listening. These are our three targets. 
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7th January 2022 



SKILL OF THE MONTH 
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Are you interested in hosting  foreign 

students this summer? This is a great 

source of income and also a great way to 

learn a new  language and all about a 

different culture too! Please email 

ruth.gangonells@lanesendpri.iow.sch.uk 

for more information. Thank you.  
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